St. Joseph's Men's Club

Standing Rules

Last changes made to any paragraph 2/4/20
2020 Board of Directors (Updated 12/3/19)

	President
	Ashley Weerpass

	VP-at-large
	Steve Conn

	Service VP
	Steve Radigan

	Fellowship VP
	Greg Stephens

	Spiritual VP
	Dennis Dubro

	Membership Chair
	Jerome Hubacek

	Secretary
	Steve Macias

	Treasurer
	Axel Brisken

	Sunshine Chair
	Richard Lightholder

	Sergeant-at-Arms
	George Perry

	Immediate Past President
	Gary Dorighi

	(Ancillary) Homeless Outreach
	Stan Peters

	Quartermaster
	Skip Phair


For the 2020 year, it was approved at the December 3, 2019 election meeting that a quorum for doing business is 5

Terms of office (10/1/00)  [Requires majority vote at a general meeting to change.]

Terms of office are for one year, from January to December.

Meetings (1/7/07)

Regular general meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month in the St. Joseph's Parish Hall at 7 PM.  The charges for those who wish to eat are $5 for pizza, $2 per can for beer and $1 per can for soda.

Regular Board Meetings are held before the general meeting, usually on the third Monday of the month.  Time and place are announced.  Minutes of the Board meeting and of the previous general meeting are then mailed to members in time for the following general meeting.

Dues (10/1/00)  [Requires majority vote at a general meeting to change.]

Dues for members are $20 a year.  New members who pay their dues in the last three months of a dues period may apply their dues to the new year. Members have a grace period of three months each year to pay their current dues and retain their status as a member.  After three months, they are considered guests.

Dues are waived for clergy assigned to St. Joseph's Parish.

Dues may be waived in special cases by the Board.

Current past presidents who turn 80 no longer need to pay dues and are considered life members. (~ 2012) 

Shirts (1/7/07)

The Men's Club has an official (red or blue) shirt which members should wear at general meetings and at events where we wish to visibly show our presence. 

Financial Controls (2/4/20)  [Requires 2/3 vote at a general meeting to change]

Approval for expenses

All financial expenditures shall be brought before the Board for approval.

To guarantee re-imbursement, all expenses need to be authorized in advance.  The President and the Treasurer have discretionary power to authorize small expenses, to be incurred by themselves or others, up to $500 in each case.  This combined, discretionary power is limited to a cumulative, but renewable, cap of $1000 per renewal.  Renewals are approved by the Board.

Individual expenses greater than $500 must be approved by the Board or the Club, depending on the circumstances.  Such expenses may be of two types.  The first is a direct cash outlay, as would be the case of a capital expenditure, a donation, or some other direct expense.  In this case, any such expenditure greater than $1000 requires approval of the Club.  The other type of expenditure is the commitment of seed money for large fund raisers like the St. Patrick's Day Dinner, in which case, there will be a cash return.  There is no arbitrary dollar limit on seed money expenditures by the Board once the Club has committed to put on the event.

Payment or re-imbursement of expenses

All requests for re-imbursement require suitable documentation

Review and Audit

The Club's books shall be audited at the end of each year.  They shall also be audited if a new Treasurer takes office in the middle of a term.

Financial Records

Financial records shall be kept for at least three years.

Minutes and other Club Records (10/1/00)

Minutes and other Club records should be kept for three years.  When minutes are discarded, important decisions recorded in those minutes may be added to these Standing Rules by the Secretary.
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